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08 June 1999

Rt Hon Jenny Shipley
Prime Minister
APEC Chair 1999
Parliament Buildings
Wellington
New Zealand

Dear Prime Minister

At their sixth meeting in Langkawi, Malaysia, the APEC Finance Ministers agreed that
efforts in the remaining months of this year should be increasingly directed towards
preparing for possible Y2K-related contingencies.

During their recent meeting in Tokyo, ABAC members noted that there is presently no
common framework within APEC for regional cooperation in dealing with this issue.
They agreed that immediate attention be given to contingency arrangements for Y2K
issues by APEC.

To minimize disruptions resulting from the Y2K date change, ABAC would recommend
the urgent dissemination of best practice measures to assist:

• Inter-organisational and international testing of systems;
• Development of business contingency plans;
• Central banks' plans for payments system stability; and
• Dispute resolution through special legislative arrangements.

ABAC notes that existing proposals do not appear to include international preparedness
for serious potential disruptions in member economies.  ABAC therefore suggests
examination of international plans for short-term liquidity support and emergency aid
programs, including provision of experts to repair systems.

Yours sincerely

HON PHILIP BURDON
ABAC Chair 1999

cc: APEC Trade Ministers
ABAC Members
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